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(414) 284-5541

Mr. Robert D. Smith
Remedial Project Manager
USEPA Region V

77 West Jackson Blvd.
Chicago, IL 60604

RE: Corrective Measures, Cook Composites & Polymers-Saukville, WI

Dear Bob,

The purpose of this letter is to formally request a time extension for the "Site Investigation and
Continuing Interim Corrective Measures Workplan". This Workplan was originally due to the Agencies
by December 11, 1992. As you recall, a time extension was requested verbally on our behalf by our
consultant, RMT, Inc., in late October. The schedule we proposed is as follows:

° Submit a memorandum of responses to USEPA comments from the July 24, 1992 letter.
This memorandum will include the disposal histories of the 18 areas of concern to sub-
stantiate the areas to be investigated as part of this Workplan. (mid-to late-
November)

° Submit a detailed outline of the Workplan for USEPA and WDNR review. This document
will include outlines of the QAPP and Field Sampling Plan (FSP), which will be attached
to the Workplan as appendices. The outline is intended to communicate the project ob-
jectives and approach prior to preparing detailed procedures and methods. (mid-
December)

o Schedule and attend a meeting with USEPA and WDNR to be held in Chicago. The
purpose of this meeting will be to agree on the objectives, scope of work and project
approach, and to discuss QAPP requirements specific to this site. (late December)

° Submit a draft "Site Investigation and Continuing Interim Corrective Measures Workplan"
for USEPA and WDNR review and approval. This draft Workplan will address the
outstanding work items from the 1987 Consent Order and additional work required by
USEPA. (late February)

o Respond to Agency comments on the draft and finalize the Workplan (April)
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This schedule is proposed so that all parties will gain a clear understanding of the work to be performed
at the site. We apologize for the schedule modifications but we believe that the proposed changes will
result in a quality document that better meets your expectations. The proposed schedule also fits well with
the start-up of field activities in the spring of 1993.

We look forward to your response.

Sincerely, .
Craig/Bostwick

Corporate Environmental Manager

cc: Daniel Grasset-CCP
Stacy McAnulty-RMT
Jim Rickun-RMT
Jil Fermanich-WDNR



